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Tender No. Q2593/PL 

17th March 2016

John Wiseman 

Dexter Building Design Limited
Unit 5
Victoria Grove
Bedminster
Bristol
BS3 4AN 

Dear John  


SITE ADDRESS; FORMER PUBLIC TOILETS, GUILDFORD PLACE, LONDON, WC1N 1DW

We thank you for your enquiry and having undertaken a site survey of the pavement light panels positioned to the roof area at the site address, we have pleasure in providing our report for your information.

REPORT
The pavement light panels are of obsolete type no-longer manufactured, consisting of metal base frame housing pyramid type glass lens inserts set at 130mm cross centres. 


The glass lens inserts measure 4”x4” at the bottom reducing to 3”x3” at the top side, please note these glass lenses are no-longer manufactured or stocked.


Between the glass lens inserts a concrete mix would have been applied and trowel finished, thus the lenses are held in place by compression, there will not be reinforcing steel bar set between the lenses as is the case with the more modern type constructions.


When viewed from below it can be seen the glass lens inserts have cracked, broken, splitters of glass can be seen on the basement floor.


Unfortunately due to the very poor condition of the pavement light panels and  coupled with the construction type being obsolete type, New Age Glass Limited can only recommend the pavement light panels are removed and our NAG-P150-100 type construction used as replacement, this construction houses 4”x4” glass lens inserts set at 150mm cross centres.


It was noted the main structural supporting beams have fractures to the concrete casing suggesting the pavement light panels have been subjected to an abnormal loading.  The intermediate concrete beams are in a state of decline, the concrete casing has spalled thus exposing the reinforcing steel bars the reinforcing steel bars have delaminated and corroded.


We recommend a structural engineer inspect the supporting beams, report if they can be repaired or will require replacing.

We attach a data sheet showing our NAG-P150-100 type pavement light construction; this gives the weight of the panels and spans that can be achieved.


Should you wish to discuss our report in more detail please contact our Andrew Sullivan who will be happy to assist you. andy@newageglass.co.uk
We have attached a photo of the pyramid glass lens similar to that used in the existing pavement light construction; it is damaged as it has never been possible to salvage a complete sample.

Yours faithfully

Marc Parkinson

New Age Glass Ltd 
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